Ottawa South Best Start Planning Table

Committee Meeting

Minutes

Wednesday April 30, 2014
1:30-3:30pm
2330 Don Reid Drive
Present: Kathy Knight-Robinson, Cristina Costantini-Allguren, Kim Hiscott, Corina Manasseri, Michel Laflamme, Léa Séguin, Gisèle de Repentigny, Michelle Halpin, Cindy Campbell, Jessica Green, Christine Sbardella
Regrets: Geeta Grier, Nick Zeis, Lyne Tremblay, Melody Mantil
Note taker: Kathy Knight-Robinson
	Agenda
	Discussions/ Decisions
	Actions

	Welcome and Introductions
	Kim welcomes everyone and a round of introductions was done around the table.
	

	Approval of Agenda
	 Agenda was approved with no additions Kathy highlighted that the planning table received a thank you note from the Ottawa Food Bank Greenboro Pavilion for the donation that the Planning table after our tour of their facilities. 
	

	Approval of Minutes
	Approved. 
	

	Review of Action items
	All action items were completed
	

	Best Start Leadership committee update – Kim Hiscott
	Kim spoke of BS funding – 3 stream  of funding:

1. System wide projects: Kindergarten info session, transition of children with special needs to schools, pathway of services with support from PEDACs 

2. Local neighborhood projects: $5000 support to Planning table for projects such as the bus tour

3. Allocated funding for the francophone and aboriginal groups
The leadership committee will be changing the date of their meeting starting in September to the third Tuesday of the month. All are welcome to attend. 
Link to access Best Start Leadership minutes:

http://www.ottawakids.ca/site/beststartleadership/Ottawa_Best_Start_Leadership_Committee_Minutes_p4034.html

	

	Neighbourhood wellness and indicators
	Lea went through the document she shared with us all: Neighbourhood Wellness and Indicators: a literature review. (See attached). It’s interesting to see that sometimes the services are available but are people accessing them? If the answer is no, we need to find out look at the barriers and how we can remove them and change perceptions.  
We need to look at factors such as time of day offered? Working parents – pre natal programs – care providers not familiar with cultural differences. Transportation – non child friendly facilities and others. 

It was agreed that Table1 be our measurement for neighbourhood in our Planning Table? Ideal would be to have access to services within 10 minutes of walking. 
Possible activity for our planning table- Focusing on promotion of being an engaged voter: in terms of information where do you get the info- what questions to pose to candidates?

We need to advertise/ promote services where families go. 

Create Neighbourhood equity index

Looking at fragmentation of services

Lack of information on local services

Retention of information is greater when in person than pamphlets, internet

Relational or Value Based- parental consciousness- Families may not understand importance/value of high quality programs and therefore do not access.

Articulate the longer term value of each program.
Emphasize the value of your program as opposed to something fun to do. 
Create infographic to illustrate value or output. 
	Share results of FRP e-Valuation for Ottawa and Ottawa South 

	Distribution of City Wide Pathway and developing an Ottawa South neighbourhood  Pathway
	 The City Wide Pathways were distributed to everyone. PEDACS will compile a list of all services by neighbourhood and will ask everyone to review and add any missing programs/service. Attach link to electronic version
It was agreed that once the Ottawa South local pathway is done, the planning table would use data and measurements such as the Neighbourhood Wellness and Indicators document to do an analysis of the gaps in services.
	Kim to share infographic that Autism parent group developed 
http://autismadvocacyottawa.files.wordpress.com/2014/03/ottawa-autism-roadmap_final.pdf


	Developing our 2014 work plan based on identified priorities  


	A discussion was had about identification and awareness being on the rise but families waiting for service are frustrating.  It would be useful to develop infographic on what they can do in the meantime to be used in a conversation (not to just hand off- retention is better when in conversation). 
Action items for 2014
1. Develop neighbourhood pathway ( with support of PEDACS)

2. Review of neighbourhood services to ensure accuracy

3. Develop Infographics to share with families

4. Identify gaps in services, staff training, collaboration needed.
	

	Information sharing  
	Cornerstone has spaces available
New Centralized Waiting list tool is being rolled out and there is a quite a bit of confusion.

CCI provide the following update: Information has been transferred to the City of Ottawa and everything is being managed by the City of Ottawa. CCI info counsellor no longer have access to the files and therefore cannot help support families in filling out the new tool or updating  existing file.  However, they are still providing information/counselling on child care options. They are still getting calls from families as families are being redirected to them by City staff. 
City of Ottawa: Social Service Centres are getting an average of 20 calls a day for help filling out. Not all front line staff has been trained on how to fill out the tool but it is the plan.  Families are encouraged to come and use computers in social services offices if they don’t have access to a computer in the home. Qualifying criteria’s for floating subsidies are being developed.  

Community Feedback around the table:

Child Care Centres are reporting not getting answers from subsidy office which delays enrollment in centres.  

Some programs are not on the new tool and some programs that do not exist are on the tool.

As this is a new tool and new process for all, some kinks will have to be iron out. However, in order for the tool to work for service providers and families, we need to ensure we share our concerns with city staff and counsellors so that they understand what the needs of families and service providers are. 
Lea is leaving her PEDAC position at the end of the month.  The Planning table wishes her well in her new endeavor.  

Andrew Fleck has a new website. Please check it out!
Everyone have a safe summer!
	

	Next Meeting 
	Tuesday October 7th 
1:30 to 3:30pm   St Luke 2485 Dwight room 113
	


